CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
MONDAY JUNE 11, 2012

CONVENE: 6:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

ROLL CALL

INVOCATION

Public Hearing for the Adoption of the 2012-2013 Budget


A) Public comments/testimony


B) Discussion and adoption of the 2012-2013 Budget

C) Approval of Resolutions:

· #R-1206-3  Transferring Appropriations between funds 2011-2012 year

· #R-1206-4  Adopting the Budget for the fiscal year 2012-2013
· #R-1206-5  Making Appropriations for fiscal year 2012-2013
· #R-1206-6  Levying Taxes for fiscal year 2012-2013
· #R-1206-7  Declaring the City's Election to Receive State Revenues 2012-2013
Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for  the other items on the consent agenda.

· Minutes of May 19, 2012 meeting.

· June accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report - May

Administrative Matters
· Third Reading of Ordinance No. 110 Series 2012 Baker Sanitary Franchise

· Resolution #R-1206-8  Volunteer Resolution 2012/2013

· Mayor Anthony to Swear in Enforcement Officers

· Employee Salary Reviews
New Business

Old Business

Mayors Report

City Recorder Report
Public Works Report

Council/Committee Reports

Public Comments


The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director,Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410

Approved by
Council____________________Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

MONDAY JUNE 11, 2012

 CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL
Mayor Anthony, opened the June 11, 2012 Public Hearing for the Adoption of the 2012-2013 Budget at 6:05 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was then taken. Council members present were John Shurtleff, Julie Bolling, Kathy Ritch and Dawn O'Grady. Council members Sharon Dinger and Garla Rowe were absent. Also present were City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Director Jason Melo. 

Mayor Anthony led the Council in a prayer.

Citizens present were Larry Bolling, Linda Unroe, Bobby Jo Adlard and Marge Loennig. 
Public Hearing for the Adoption of the 2012-2013 Budget

A) Public Comments/Testimony

Mayor Anthony asked if there were any public comments concerning the 2012-2013 Budget.

Citizen Marge Loennig read a statement to the Council. Statement is herein attached and part of the record. 

B) Discussion and adoption of the 2012-2013 Budget

Mayor Anthony asked if there were any comments or discussion from the Council concerning the 2012-2013 Budget.

Councilor Ritch commented that she had been approached by several citizens concerned about the water and sewer rate increase.

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that the sewer rate will increase $2.00 per month beginning July 1, 2012. Last year the City raised the water rate to $31.00 per month in order to qualify for a grant, and reduced the sewer rate to $29.00 per month. After last year's sewer rate reduction the USDA, which the City has two separate loans with, contacted the City and stated that the sewer rates should not be lowered, in fact they should be raised. The USDA would like to see our sewer rates at $38.00 per month. The City sewer rates after this years increase with be $31.00 per month. In 2006 the City passed a Resolution that allows the City to evaluate and raise the rates yearly. Also if the City receives a grant to improve the water system and water meters are installed, the City could bring in more income. Due to the fact that the $31.00 will be a base rate for a base amount of water use. After the base amount of water is consumed citizens will be charged an addition amount of money depending on water consumption. Depending on the total amount of revenue from water system, the base rate can be reevaluated.
Councilor O'Grady commented that the amount budgeted in personal services does not have to be spent and it does not mean that the employees will receive that money in salary increases.

Mayor Anthony called for a motion to adopt the 2012-2013 Budget.

Councilor Bolling made a motion to adopt the budget for the year 2012-2013. Councilor O'Grady seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.


C) Approval of Resolutions:

#R-1206-3 Transferring Appropriation between funds 2011-2012
Mayor Anthony read Resolution #R-1206-3 Transferring Appropriations between funds 2011-2012 aloud to the Council. Resolution is herein attached and part of the record.

Councilor O'Grady made a motion to accept Resolution #R-1206-3 Transferring Appropriations between funds 2011-2012. Councilor Ritch seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

#R-1206-4 Adopting the Budget for the fiscal year 2012-2013
Mayor Anthony read Resolution #R-1206-4 Adopting the Budget for the fiscal year 2012-2013 aloud to the Council. Resolution is herein attached and part of the record.

Councilor Ritch made a motion to accept Resolution #R-1206-4 Adopting the budget for the fiscal year 2012-2013. Councilor O'Grady seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

#R-1206-5 Making Appropriations for fiscal year 2012-2013
Mayor Anthony read Resolution #R-1206-5 Making Appropriations for fiscal year 2012-2013 aloud to the Council. Resolution is herein attached and part of the record.

Councilor Ritch made motion to accept Resolution #R-1206-5 Making Appropriations for fiscal year 2012-2013. Councilor O'Grady seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

#R-1206-6 Levying Taxes for fiscal year 2012-2013
Mayor Anthony read Resolution #R-1206-6 Levying Taxes for fiscal year 2012-2013 aloud to the Council. Resolution is herein attached and part of the record.

Councilor O'Grady made a motion to accept Resolution  #R-1206-6 Levying Taxes for fiscal year 2012-2013. Councilor Bolling seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

#R-1206-7 Declaring the City's Election to Receive State Revenue 2012-2013
Mayor Anthony read Resolution #R-1206-7 Declaring the City's Election to Receive State Revenue 2012-2013 aloud to the Council. Resolution is herein attached and part of the record.

Councilor O'Grady made a motion to a accept Resolution #R-1206-7 Declaring the City's Election to Receive State Revenue 2012-2013. Councilor Ritch seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

Mayor Anthony closed the Public Hearing for the Adoption of the 2012/2013 Budget.

Mayor Anthony opened the Regular Council Meeting
Agenda Item No. 1 - Consent Agenda

Councilor Ritch  made a motion to accept the consent agenda. Councilor Bolling seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

Agenda Item No. 2_-  Administrative Matters 


Third Reading of Ordinance No. 110 Series 2012 Baker Sanitary Franchise 
Agreement

Mayor Anthony read Ordinance No. 110 Series 2012 Baker Sanitary Franchise Agreement by title only to the Council. 

Councilor O'Grady  made a motion to accept Ordinance No. 110 Series 2012 Baker Sanitary Franchise Agreement. Councilor Ritch seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent. 


Resolution #R-1206-8 Volunteer Resolution 2012/2013
Mayor Anthony read aloud Resolution #R-1206-8 Volunteer Resolution 2012/2013 to the Council.
Councilor Ritch made a motion to approve Resolution #R-1206-8 Volunteer Resolution 2012/2013. Councilor Bolling seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.


Swearing in Enforcement Officer
Mayor Anthony explained that Councilor Bolling and Councilor Rowe were to be sworn in to be animal enforcement officers. Councilor Rowe would be sworn in to be an enforcement officer at the next meeting. 

Mayor Anthony swore in Councilor Bolling to be an animal enforcement officer.


Employee Salary Reviews
Mayor Anthony explained that the Council had met recently in Executive Session to conduct the employee reviews. The normal procedure after the reviews is for the Council to review the employees salaries in a public meeting.
Councilor Bolling made a motion to increase City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Director Jason Melo wages by $1.00 per hour. The motion was not seconded.

Discussion followed.
Agenda Item No. 3 - Old Business

Doug Dean Veterans Advocates

Doug Dean from the Veterans Advocates explained to the Council that the Independence Day Shoot Out planning was progressing well, the event will take place July 1st & 2nd. Doug presented the Council with a copy of the "Waiver of Liability, Assumption of Risk & Indemnity Agreement" for the event. Waiver is herein attached and part of the record. Discussion followed concerning location, prizes, and rules. 
Agenda Item No. 4 - Staff Reports

City Recorder


Nichols & Mitchell Engagement Letter

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that the City has received an engagement letter from Accountants Nichols and Mitchell to conduct the City's yearly audit. Nichols and Mitchell have been conducting the City's audit for several years. The price will increase from last years price of $4,375.00 to $4,500.00 this year.

Councilor Ritch made a motion for the City to enter into a contract with Nichols and Mitchell CPA to perform the City's yearly audit. Councilor Bolling seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.


Water System Improvement Grant
Valerie explained that there were mixed signals concerning the grant application. Sue Newstetter suggested that the City apply for a small grant to update the Water Master Plan. Gary Viehdorfer, from the OBDD stated that updating the Water Master Plan would not be eligible for grant funding. Before the City can send in the Project Notification & Intake Form we need updated engineering costs. The City also needs to more specifically determine what kind of water storage is needed and where that storage would be located, this could involve purchasing land. These items are going to require an engineer. Valerie suggested that the City send out an RFQ (Request for Qualifications) for engineering services.
Councilor Ritch made a motion to send out an RFQ for engineering services. Councilor O'Grady seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.


Budget Law

Valerie provided the Council with an explanation from the Oregon Department of Revenue concerning the amount of members needed for the budget committee. An equal number of citizen committee members are needed for each Council member. In the case of Haines where the Mayor only votes to break a tie he is not counted as a voting committee member. So Haines needs six Committee members to match the six Council members. Copy of email from the Oregon Department of Revenue verifying this information is herein attached and part of the record.

Public Works Director


Phone Calls

Public Works Director Jason Melo requested that when there is an emergency with the water system or any other emergency please refrain from calling his cell phone, because he is unable to work on the problem if he is continually answering the phone.

Water Shut Off Valves
The water valves in the City do not work properly or at all. During the recent water line breaks there was no way to isolate sections of town and there is no way to shut off the water tower so the entire water tower drained out. The valves at the water tower should be the first to be replaced. The valves cost approximately $1,000.00 each.

Purchase of Tools
The City needs to purchase the appropriate tools to work on the water/sewer line repairs. The City needs a hot saw which costs $800.00 to $1,100.00, and a battery operated sawzall, impact gun and drill kit costs approximately $490.00. The City also needs to have a variety of inventoried supplies so when items are needed in an emergency they are available, instead of trying to find the items in nearby towns when the City is without water.


Handicap Parking City Office

The City Office is required to have a handicap parking spot. Jason got an estimate from Hampton Paving to pave in front of the office and make a designated handicap parking spot. They will also put a drain in to eliminate the run off water that floods in front of the building. The estimate is for $5,935.20, the insurance company will give us a rebate for $1,477.83. After the rebate the project will cost $4,457.37. The original estimate was for $9,000.00, but with Jason's assistance on the project the estimate was decreased to $5,935.20
Councilor O'Grady made a motion to accept the estimate from Hampton Paving in the amount of  $5,935.20 before the insurance rebate. Councilor Ritch seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 5 - Council Reports

Councilor Ritch
Councilor Ritch commented that the picnic tables were completed, and delivered to the park. Discussion followed on where to place the tables. Councilor Ritch also commented that the cost to build the tables was $234.49, her and her husband donated their time to build the tables, but she has received comments from Citizens that the money should have been spent somewhere else.

Councilor Ritch asked about the buses parked on the corner of Cole and Second Street and if anything could be done. 

City Recorder Valerie Russell stated that earlier in the year the City had requested that the owner move one of the buses, because it was obstructing the view of traffic, the party complied and moved the bus. It is a commercial zone, so it is allowed.
Councilor Ritch also commented that she had spoke with a representative from EONI concerning wireless internet. 

Councilor Shurtleff
Councilor Shurtleff commented that he also has a friend that could supply wireless internet in Haines and he would like to make a proposal to the City.

Councilor O'Grady 
Councilor O'Grady said that she would be working on the web site this week, and encouraged everyone to give her ideas of things to include.
Agenda Item No. 6- Public Comments

Linda Unroe
Citizen Linda Unroe commented about a vacant lot near her house that needs maintained.

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that the City has sent out letters to owners of vacant lots that need maintained to reduce the fire danger. Valerie would check on that particular lot and see if a letter was sent to the owner.

Marge Loennig
Citizen Marge Loennig thanked the Council members that attended the meeting with Baker County Tourism that was held in Haines on May 5th.
There were no other public comments.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Valerie Russell, City Recorder
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